OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


MINUTES 

FOR THE MEETING OF

August 28th, 2007
2:30 P.M. in LS-8

I. Call to Order – 2:40pm

	Department
	Senator



	BUSINESS/CIS:


	1. Diane Eberhardy - absent



	COUNSELING:


	1. Ralph Smith - absent

2. Ross Fontes - present



	DENTAL HYGIENE:
	1. Christina Tafoya - absent



	EDUCATIONAL ASSISTANCE CENTER:


	1.   Mary Jones - present

	FINE ARTS/ COMMUNICATIONS:


	1.  ___________________

	LETTERS:


	1. Amy London - present

2. Jeannette Redding - present

3. Anthony Rodriguez - absent



	MATH:
	1. Brett Black - absent

2. John Norbutas - absent

3. Mark Bates -absent



	PHYSICAL EDUCATION/ HEALTH SCIENCES:


	1. Jerry White - absent



	NATURAL SCIENCES:


	1.  Christiane Mainzer - present

	PUBLIC SERVICES:


	1.  Gary W. Morgan - present

2.   Paul Houdeshell - present

	SOCIAL SCIENCES:
	1. Marie Butler - present

2. Gloria Guevarra - absent

3.   Gary Kaapuni - absent



	TECHNOLOGY:
	1. Alex Lynch - present



	ACADEMIC SENATE OFFICERS:
	1. Scott Corbett, President - present

2. Robert Cabral, VP - absent

3. David Magallanes, Treasurer - present

4. Alex Lynch, Secretary - present


Non-Voting Faculty Attending - Carolyn Dorrance

Guests Attending – Richard Duran, Henry Villanueva, Leo Orange, Ana Maria Valle

II. Additions to the Agenda

The agenda was approved as presented by A.S. President S. Corbett.

III. Public Comments/Announcements

· President Richard Duran

President Duran welcomed back faculty from summer break and thanked faculty for their dedication to students and the college as a whole. President Duran encouraged faculty to view the Accreditation Report and make suggestions to Management as the report is due on Friday and time is very limited to make changes. President Duran announced that head counts were up 10% and that OC was leading this category compared with the other two campuses in the District. President Duran announced that they are aggressively working on landscaping on the perimeter of the campus and signage to improve the appearance of the college both on campus and from the street. President Duran also announced that work is beginning on the new student services building after months of delays due to permit issues with the state, any further delays could be a result of a scarce supply of steel due to worldwide demand, especially in China. President Duran stated that along with efforts to improve enrollments management is also collecting baseline data to assess and improve graduation rates. President Duran fielded questions and in responding to the questions stated that he would speak with Ken Bailey to recommend keeping construction noise to a minimum when possible during busy morning hours. He also said that he would look into enforcing parking lots B and C as faculty and staff only parking. 

· Student Services Report, Henry Villanueva

Dean of Student Services, Henry Villanueva, stated that in his two months on the job he was impressed with the deep level of commitment from staff and faculty on campus. Dean Villanueva announced a new outreach and recruitment office in LRC-1 that will focus energy on recruiting new students. The transfer center will also be more visible with a move to LRC – 6. College Day will be October 4th and campuses statewide will be invited to take a look at Oxnard College and our stock of students. Dean Villanueva stated that his research discovered that OC had an early alert system partnership with College of the Canyons and the District Office. OC has now opted to take direct control of our early alert system and the point person will be Jeannette Cortez. He stated that if you have a student who has missed class or is not completing their work then you can send Jeannette Cortez an email and that will trigger a follow up meeting with the Student Services Office and the student. There is no form to fill out, an email will initiate the process. Dean Villanueva announced that there will be Saturday counseling available on campus this year by EOPS and EAC to help meet students needs. Dean Villanueva stated that in the spring semester he anticipates the LRC building will be open to students on Saturday to provide information to students and to forward questions to the appropriate person on campus. All student services are now open Monday thru Thursday until 7pm for consistency. Dean Villanueva stated that his primary goal is to provide student services at the times that students need them while continually assessing student service needs.

Dean Villanueva fielded questions and in responding to these questions stated that most student workers come from Cal Works and receive formal training about professionalism and the different programs on campus. He stated that an emphasis needs to be placed on ensuring that student workers are providing accurate information to the public when answering the phones.

· Accreditation Report

AS President, Scott Corbett, announced that digital and hard copies of the draft accreditation report have been made available and that this is the final opportunity to read the report and forward comments/suggestions to management as the final draft is due on Friday, August 31st. 

Carolyn Dorrance commented that upon reviewing the report she noted two problem areas. One area was the documentation in the report of how the strategic plan 05/06 was developed. Carolyn stated that the main issue was taking credit for the strategic plan before it was actually completed. 

The larger issue that Carolyn noted was her concern that due to different historical perspectives that some of the shared governance committee’s recommendations and decisions were being overshadowed by a continually revolving management structure. 

· Shared Decision Making/Collegial Consultation

AS President, Scott Corbett, announced that digital and hard copies of the draft shared decision making/collegial consultation document have been made available. He stated that it is important to make sure that any decisions on campus that fall into faculty 10 + 1 areas are addressed in a shared governance committee. Scott announced that the document is still being fine-tuned and now is the time to read the document and raise concerns.

IV. Action Items:

· Approval of Minutes of May 7th, 2007

The minutes for the May, 7th, 2007 meeting were approved as submitted. London/Mainzer/AS

V. Treasurer’s Report – David Magallanes

A.S. Treasurer, D. Magallanes, reported that the current cash balance of A.S. is $898.73. He stated that the increase in food expense has contributed to the budget slipping faster than usual. Carmen Guerrero commented that it may be time to increase Senate dues from $20 dollars a year to a higher amount. Faculty also expressed concern that A.S. was contributing to campus events for a long period of time that should be institutionalized into the college budget such as the Speech Tournament and the Geo Bowl. At the conclusion of the discussion David stated that we must be very careful with our spending this academic year and re-examine some of our traditional commitments. 

VI. AFT Report

· No report given

VII. Old Business

· Report Out on District-Level Committees (DCSL, District-Level Distance Ed. Task Force)

AS President, S. Corbett, stated that he will not be able to attend this committee due to a schedule conflict. This committee meets on the fourth Thursday of the month from approx. 2:30pm –5pm. J. Redding and Ana Maria Valle volunteered to be on this committee. 

· DTRW

AS President, S. Corbett, stated that he will not be able to attend this committee due to a schedule conflict. He summarized this committee as analyzing district curriculum and ensuring that it meets state standards, not a gatekeeper. J. Redding volunteered to be on this committee that meets on the fourth Thursday of the month from approx. 12:30pm –2:30pm. A second faculty representative from OC was not found at this time.

VIII. New Business

· All College Day

The date is October 4th.

IX. Committee Reports

· Technology Committee – Bret Black

No report given

· Professional Development Committee – Robert Cabral

R. Cabral stated that the committee has not held a meeting yet. S. Corbett mentioned that President Duran had some creative suggestions about creating a budget for PDC.

· Campus Use, Development, and Safety – Mary Jones

M. Jones stated that she had concerns about removing CUDS as a shared governance committee to a participatory governance committee. Mary said that being a shared governance committee helped CUDS recruit faculty members.

A consensus of the Senate was taken that CUDS be placed back as a shared governance committee and all present approved the consensus. 

· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee – 
   P. Scott Corbett

S. Corbett announced that he will soon be meeting with the EVP to discuss a Fall PEPC schedule. 

· Planning and Budgeting Council – David Magallanes

No report given

· Learning Outcomes Team – Scott Corbett

S. Corbett announced that the LOT team held their first meeting prior to the A.S. meeting and that faculty membership has shrunk. He asked that the faculty present consider serving on this committee. 

· Curriculum – Jenny Redding

J. Redding announced that Title V changes stipulate that at the first meeting all curriculum committee members must participate in training on standalone courses. This will be an information meeting and not an action meeting.

X. For the Good of the Order – Robert Cabral

VP R. Cabral asked all to forward to his email good for the order items. 

XI. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Alex Lynch

Academic Senate Secretary 2007-2008

SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2007-2008

Monday, August 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 10th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 24th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 12th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 10th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 14th -
2:30 p.m. 

Monday, Jan. 28th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 11th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 10th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 7th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 21rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 5th -

2:30 p.m.

